From: Judith Ward 
Sent: 12 January 2015 15:49
To: Bob Neville
Subject: 14/01762/F Swalcliffe Park Equestrian 

Bob

I sent the plan to print at A2 and it printed at A3. There is no bar scale on the drawing so I can’t be certain of measurements. Future submissions need to have a bar scale.

The hedgerow onto Park Lane appears to be very narrow and immediately adjacent to the lane.  This hedge needs to be a minimum of 3m wide set back behind a reinstated grass verge otherwise the screen won’t be effective and the hedge has nowhere to spread and it will cause a nuisance to road users. The hedgerow needs to be a double staggered row.

The proposed parking which is in existence is a fairly flat area, this extends as far the backs of the  western most box vans. From then on the ground rises slightly. I would like to see the car parking on the level and the additional area excavated into the slope with the planting on.

I would also like to see some planting on the opposite side of Park Lane to screen the access to the parking.

I‘ve marked my proposals on a plan which I’ll let you have.

Judith
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